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* *~ UNITED STATES ,

E o NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION .

$ i W ASHINGTON. D. C. 20555g

'#.....* November 15, 1979
,

MEMORANDUM FOR: Boyce Grier, Director, Region I

FROM: John T. Collins, Deputy Director, TMI Support

SUBJECT: RECOMMENDATION FOR PROMOTION

It is my understanding that you currently have under consideration the
promotion of Richard Conte of your staff from GS-13 to GS-14. It is
with this in mind that I am writing this memo. Since the accident at
Three Mile Island Nuclear Station on March 28, 1979, I have had the
opportunity to work closely with Rich as a co-worker and for the past
six months as his immediate supervisor. In my opinion Rich is a very
knowledgeable and enthusiastic employee. He has a thorough understand-
ing of reactor and auxiliary systems, theory and practical understand-
ing of reactor operations and a good working knowledge of radiological
physics and contamination control. In addition, Rich has a thorough
understanding of NRC policies and regulations and working knowledge of
the I&E inspection manual. Rich, in his interactions with the licensee
and various contractors, has always conducted himself in a very profes-
sional and technical manner. His oral and written presentations on
very technical and complex matter is well above average. Rich's contri-
butions to the recovery program for TMI-2 as one of the principle tech-
nical reviewers has been invaluable.

In my opinion, Rich is more than capable of handling the responsibilities
required of this higher position. Rich is a credit to himself, Region I
and the NRC, and I therefore recommend that Rich be promoted from GS-13
to GS-14 at the earliest possible date.
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Deputy Director
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